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Dear Members of St Paul, 

I have a quiz for you. Are you ready? 

What is going to happen this year on February 14? 

Did you guess Valentineõs Day? If you did, of course, you are not wrong. But this year, February 14 isnõt 

just Valentineõs Day, it is also Ash Wednesday.  

Hereõs the way I imagine it. A young man musters up the courage to ask a girl out on a date.  She says 

yes. They go outê a few timesê They spend time together over Christmas. He meets her family. They 

all hit it off really well. February rolls around. He starts to make plans for a big Valentinesõ Day date. He 

asks her if she as plans. She says, òYes, I am going to church!ó She invites him to come with her. The 

pair comes to St. Paul Chuckery where they participate in a service that is all about love! Godõs love that 

he demonstrated when he gave up his only son to pay for our sins. They make their way to their 

respective homes, each one sporting a black ashen cross that is a reminder for them both of what 

Christ has done for them. True Love! Thatõs the way I see it anyway. 

Any why not! The typical Valentinesõ Day fare is all about one very narrow corner of what love is all 

about – Valentinesõ Day is all about romantic love. Romantic Love is good, but it is hardly the last word 

on the subject. In fact it is really just the very beginning. Romance has to blossom into commitment 

and action and dedication and self-giving. What better way to find out what real love is all about than 

at an Ash Wednesday Service. 

As you can tell, my letter to you is an unapologetic commercial for our Ash Wednesday service. It will 

take place on Wednesday February 14 at 7:00 PM. WE will have subsequent Wednesday night service 

for the remainder of the Lenten season. You should come to those also.  

Our theme for the Lenten Services will be òReturn from Exileó.  

Life is full of journeys—even life itself is a journey. Much takes place between the beginning and the 

end, and our Lenten journey is no different. As Christians, we embark upon a daily movement from 

exile—from life under the burden of sin to the joy of the Gospel that is ours in Christ Jesus. 

As we begin each leg of the journey, do not be surprised to discover that Christ travels with us. He has 

always been our guide from the beginning, and He will journey 

with us to the end. We embark on this Lenten journey 

contemplating the reality of our earthly journey but with eyes 

fixed on the destination—the empty tomb and the open gates of 

everlasting life, with the confidence of knowing that we do not 

walk alone! 

See you on Ash Wednesday! And donõt forget to bring a date! 

Pastor  



  

Form in Liturgy 

Last month I wrote about the importance of ritual and its place in our liturgy. This month I will 

mention the importance of form in our liturgy. Form in anything gives a thing its shape. We have 

circles, squares, triangles in flat form and their three-dimensional counterparts like spheres, cubes, 

etc. More abstractly, we have shapes in written and visual forms of art, music and poetry. Often, we 

use visual shapes to describe those abstract ideas. Form and shape provides structure and without 

structure, things are chaotic. In addition to that I might suggest that when structure changes, the 

meaning changes as well. Related to our liturgy, when we change the basic structure of what was 

formulated by the Early Church and which grew out of the ancient Jewish practices from scripture, we 

risk changing the meaning which can change our theology.  

 That being said, it helps to know what that basic form or structure of our liturgy is. The two 

basic cornerstones of our liturgy are the Word and Sacrament. We can picture those like this:     

 

 

Within and surrounding these are the what we call the ordinaries which are the parts of the liturgy 

that do not change from Sunday to Sunday. These ordinaries along with the cornerstones of Word 

and Sacrament have developed themselves over time into a basic form that looks like this: 

 

 

 

Within each of these bubbles and blocks are the individual parts of the liturgy such as the Confession 

and Absolution, Kyrie, Sanctus, Prayers etc. Next month I will map out the sections of our liturgy and 

where they belong in the structure given here. You are more than likely able to place them 

yourselves. But I think a general form or structure like this helps us to see the movement from 

beginning to end and to understand the theological meaning behind it.  

 It is also interesting to note that our Lutheran liturgy in the Lutheran Service Book (which is 

the historic liturgy of the Early Church) is completely biblical; and despite the passage of time and 

the many cultural influences, this form, in its simplicity has maintained the ability for Christians to 

receive and give thanks for the many blessings that our Lord bestows on us in His Divine Service.  

Deaconess Janet Nicol 

Word Sacrament 

Entrance Word Preparation Sacrament Distribution 



 

Member Spotlight 

 

 

Volunteer Spotlight for February 

Sue George has been a member of St. Paul for around 34 years. She joined when she married 

Tony George, a lifelong member. Tony and Sue have two grown children, Justin and Letitia, 

who went through the day school we had here for many years and are also members of our 

church.  Sue is a beautician in Upper Arlington area and Tony works for Walmart in Marysville. 

Sue has been on the serving committee for Ladies Aid a few times over the years. She has 

always been available to help with the annual turkey supper which is now the annual fall 

supper. Tony has taken care of the church landscape for many years. Both have also helped 

with the football game concessions for the years that St. Paul had one through Sodexo at 

Ohio State.  Sue humored me and let me ask her a few questions for this spotlight.  

Deaconess Janet: What has been the best part of volunteer work for you? 

Sue: Meeting new people. 

Deaconess Janet: What are your favorite areas of service when you volunteer?  

Sue: Anything involving food or sewing, because I enjoy those things.  

Deaconess Janet: What do you want others to know about the importance of volunteer work?  

Sue: The idea of giving back to the community. Itõs like paying it forward too. You never know when 

you might need help yourself sometime.  

Deaconess Janet: What advice do you have for someone new to the church who has never 

volunteered here before.  

Sue: You should broaden your horizons and try something new. As a new member, if someone asks 

you to fill a position of service, go for it! In my case, it worked out well!  

 As you can see, unlike me, Sue is a woman of few words. In her last answer she refers to the 

time I talked her into being on the serving committee all those years ago. We still laugh 

about that. The point is, knowing Sue all these years, she is a woman of action and I have 

always admired her willingness to jump in and serve without a lot of fuss about it. Thank you 

Sue for your service. I am happy to be blessed with such a good friend and fellow Christian 

laboring for our neighbors in Christ.  



 

February Preschool News 

     We started out the new year with the theme 

Arctic/Antarctica, and guess what.  The children got hands-on experience at home!  

The nasty weather (Arctic blast) gave each class a few calamity days.  When the 

children returned to school, they were very ready to be back.   

This month we discovered what a talented man Leo Lionni was.  He started out with a strong interest 

in art work due to family members mentoring him.  He eventually became a famous childrenõs writer, 

mostly by accident.  He was trying to entertain his young grandchildren on a trip when he created a 

story called, Little Blue and Little Yellow.  Many of his stories are fables which teach a moral lesson.  

Our book rack was filled that week with his books from the library.  Many of his books won awards.  

To tie in his first book, the children shook salt onto yellow ice cubes and blue ice cubes which were 

laid on top of white rice. They were able to discover the rice turned green!  Another science-based 

activity was having dots of paint (blue, yellow, red) in a baggie as they squished it around to create 

new colors.   

Our final theme for the month of January was the Rain Forest.  Unfortunately, most children will 

never have the opportunity to visit a rain forest. So, we turned our òPretend Placeó into a rain forest.  

We learned about the different layers.  The children also got to see the many brilliant colors that can 

be seen in the rain forest.    

February Enrichment News 

January has been a month of more calamity days than school days I feel! We started studying the 

Arctic and Antarctic our first day back on January 3
rd
. Then the children got many days at home to 

experience the cold, snowy environment we were studying. Then, we finally came back to school on 

the 17
th
 to review all we had learned. 

 Our next unit of study was very timely as it was snow! We read books, poems, and interactive 

charts about the snow and activities that you can do in the snow. We used all the reading resources 

to continue adding to our sight word wall. I am so pleased with the number of words the children 

can read out of context. Tacky the penguin was a character from our pervious unit and we had fun 

creating our own version of him. Stop by the Enrichment room to see them hanging in the back of 

the room. We had tons of fun with math and snow as well; we practiced adding with paper 

marshmallows added to hot chocolate mugs, graphed winter clothing items, practiced our number 

formations in snowballs, and told story problems. 

 We did an author study of Leo Lionni. The books that we focused on dealt 

with being proud of who you are and celebrating individuality. His book Inch by 

Inch also gave us the opportunity to talk about standard units of measurement 

and how to measure with a ruler. 

 Our last unit of study this month will be the Rainforest. I think we are all 

getting tired of the cold, so this will be a nice escape. We will learn about the 

environment, the animals, and how what happens there affects us here in Ohio. 

 



¶ Ladies Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

 We meet every other week from 8:30—9:30 (February 13th & 27th) 

¶ Mothers  Bible Study on  Friday  

We meet weekly from 8:30 am—9:15 am  

¶ Menõs Study on the Augsburg Confession 

We meet every other week at 6:00am (February 14th & 28th) 

New members are welcome to start these groups at ANY time! 

Ladies Aid  

 

February 3 at 9:00 am – Sewing for Loving Care and Making Easter favors!  

The Ladies Aid will be making walker bags and hearts for Loving Care Hospice and Easter tray favors 

for the nursing homes.   

 

  
 
 
 
 
  

 

If you have any of the following please bring it along: 

¶ Extra material laying around 

¶ Portable sewing machines, thread, needles, pins 

¶ Ironing Board/ Iron 

¶ Acrylic stuffing to stuff the hearts 

 

Donõt like sewing—no problem, completing the suncatchers is easy and anyone can help! 

 

Come one, come all!  Hot lunch will be served. 

 

 



 

 

FAMILY FUN 
NIGHT 

FEBRUARY 23, 
2018 

7:00 PM 
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òI am not commanding you, but I want to test the sincerity of your 

love by comparing it with the earnestness of others.  For you know 

the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, that though he was rich, yet for 

your sakes he became poor, so that you through his poverty might 

become richó (2 Corinthians 8:8-9). 

 

Without commands or even arm-twisting, St. Paul encourages, even 

challenges, the Church in Corinth to demonstrate the sincerity of 

their faith by their generosity in giving. He does this because giving 

generously is a gift of the Spirit given to us through the Gospel.  

 

St. Paul wrote: òBut just as you excel in everything—in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in complete 

earnestness and in your love for us—see that you also excel in this grace of givingó (2 Corinthians 

8:7). In other words, just as we grow in faith and speech and knowledge of eternal things by the Holy 

Spirit through the Word of God, so also do we grow in giving from the same Spirit through the same 

Word.  

 

The problem is that the grace of generosity often grows cold in us. Itõs not so much that we stop 

giving, but we donõt put it first. We treat it like all the other bills that must be paid. It becomes a 

chore, just one more thing to check off a list of things to do. That empties it of its spiritual power and 

robs us of the joy that Christ and the Scriptures assign to it.  

 

On top of that, since this generosity is linked to faith and knowledge of divine things, a lack of 

excelling in giving is a sure sign that our faith and knowledge of God are under attack as well.  

 

Thus St. Paul points to the foundation of generosity: the generosity of Christ Himself. Even though 

He was rich, He became poor so that we who are poor might become rich. Thus, the incarnation, 

suffering, and death of our Lord on the cross is the reason, source, and driving force for our 

generosity in giving to the church.  

 

And since Christ who was rich became poor so that we might be rich in His grace—of which 

generous giving is part—so we also who are rich in His grace can excel in pressing His grace into 

service toward the gracious work of the church.  

 

Pay attention to what you give to the church so that you may excel at it. And if you find that your 

heart has grown cold or indifferent toward it, immerse yourself in Godõs Word. Read it at home. 

Attend Bible Class. Hear and listen to it preached in the Divine Service.  



  

Principles for Living  

  

The Bible says there are powerful principles for living that can be learned through 

grief and loss. 

òI know what it is to be in need, and I know what it is to have plenty.  I have learned the secret of 

being content in any and every situation. . .ó (Philippians 4:12). 

Unfailing strength is found in a relationship with Jesus Christ. 

That is why we never give up.  Though our bodies are dying, our spirits are being renewed 

every day.  For our present troubles are quite small and wonõt last very long.  Yet they 

produce for us an immeasurably great glory that will last forever!  So we donõt look at the 

troubles we can see right now; rather, we look forward to what we have not yet seen.  For the 

troubles we see will soon be over, but the joys to come will last forever. (2 Corinthians 4:16-

18 NLT) 

Sharpen your focus on the things in life that have lasting value, and contemplate your eternal life, 

being certain about where you will spend it. 

Saving Jesus, my strength, my hope, and my joy are rooted in You. 

I want to live with You forever in heaven.  Amen. 

 

By Bill Dunn & Kathy Leonard, from the book òThrough a Season of Griefó  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Spring Session of GriefShare begins March 1, 2018 
 
The 13-week GriefShare recovery & support program will begin on Thursday evenings (March 1-

May 24) from 6:00-8:00 PM in Classroom #110, at the former Plain City Elementary School Building, 

340 W. Main Street, near the heart of downtown Plain City.  Parking is located near the rear entrance 

of the building.   

GriefShare is a special seminar and support group for people grieving the death of a loved one.  

Each GriefShare session includes a video seminar, small group discussion, and workbook study.  

There is a $15 suggested donation, which covers the cost of the workbook.  To register, please call 

Janet at 614-561-7411.  Feel free to invite your family and/or friends, who are also grieving, to 

attend with you.  Everyone is welcome!  

 



February Birthdays 

Feb. 2 Cybil Williams  2017 

 Jim Andrews  1978 

 Josh Burns  1976 

 Kristy Bosley  1965 

Feb. 3 Lyndy Agner  1955 

 Andrew Wade  1993 

Feb. 4 Darrell Breneman  1977 

Feb. 5 Jeanne Wright 

Feb. 8 Andy Agner  2008 

Feb. 10 Pat Newland  1979 

Feb. 12  Angela Underhill 1976 

    Jessica Boerger  1984 

Feb. 13 Rob Dellinger 1982 

Feb. 14 Caleb Scheiderer  1992 

   Erin Andrews  1978 

   Gary Burns  1948 

   Trevor Burns 1978 

Feb. 15 Kim Fraley  1961 

Feb. 16 Dawn Burger  1949 

Feb. 17 Hannah Rausch  1999 

Feb. 18 Angie LaPat  1974 

   Madilyn Greenbaum  1994 

Feb. 19 Kara Fite  1993 

   Laurie Winkle  1972 

Feb. 20 Lincoln Thrush  2008 

Feb. 23 Cheryl DeMatteo  1951 

Feb. 24  Connor Boyd  2009  

    Dan Burns  1953 

Feb. 25 Bill Dellinger  1963 

Feb. 26 Katelyn Oakley  2007 

   Rita Rinehart  1959 

Feb. 28 Libby Dellinger  1963 

Wedding Anniversaries 

Feb. 2 Richard & Rhonda Lehman  1991 

Feb. 4 Bill & Mary Headings  1967 

Feb. 8  Elton & Libby Rausch  1947 

Feb. 11  Dan & Lois Ferryman  1991 

Feb. 13  Gary & Bunny Boerger  1988 

Feb. 17  Mike & Traci Bogard  2001 

Feb. 24 Doug & Linda Scheiderer  1973 

February Assignments 

Elder Duties 

Elder of the Month—John Eickhoff 

Recording—Tim Underhill 

Communion— Jerry Burns 

 

 

 Ushers 

John Eickhoff  Dan Ferryman 

Tony George  Justin George 

 

 

 Acolytes  

Emma Agner and Josh Underhill 

 

          Greeters 

Feb. 4  Kip & Teresa Oakley and Katie Kull 

Feb. 11  Peter & Elena Pfeiffer and  

    David & Kathy Picklesimer 

Feb. 18  Ryan & Vanessa Picklesimer and  

     Mike & Lorie Picklesimer 

Feb. 25  Robin & Susan Rausch and Margia Renner 

 

 



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 

3p Home 
School Group 

8p Dartball 

2 
8:30a Motherôs 

   Bible Study 

3 

9a Ladies Aid 

   Project Day 

4 

9am Sunday 

   School 

10:15a Worship 

11:30a  

   Confirmation 

5 6 
7p Elders 

7 
7p Choir 

8 
8p Dartball 

9 
8:30a Motherôs 

   Bible Study 

10 

11 
9am Sunday 

   School 

10:15a Worship 

11:30a  

   Confirmation 

12 
6:30 p Sunday 

    School Tchrs. 

13 
8:30a Ladies 

    Bible Study 

6p BOPE 

14 
6a Menôs Bible 
Study 

7p Ash Wed.  

       Service 

8p Choir 

15 
8p Dartball 

16 
8:30a Motherôs 

   Bible Study 

17 

18 
9am Sunday 

   School 

10:15a Worship 
& PreSch Sing 

11:30a  

   Confirmation 

19 20 
6:30p Outreach 

21 
6p Soup Supper 

7p Lenten Svc. 

8p Choir 

22 
8p Dartball 

 

 

23 
8:30a Motherôs 

   Bible Study 

24 

25 
9am Sunday 

   School 

10:15a Worship 

11:30a  

   Confirmation 

26 
6:30p  

    Stewardship 

6:30p Darby  

           Clovers 

27 
8:30a Ladies 

    Bible Study 

28 
6a Menôs Bible 
Study 

7p Lenten Svc. 

8p Choir 

   

February 2018 


